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The Maryland Association of Boards of Education (MABE) supports House Bill 277 to establish the 
Trauma-Informed Schools Initiative within the Maryland State Department of Education (MSDE) to 
expand the use of trauma-informed approaches in schools and train school personnel on establishing 
trauma-informed schools.  
 
This bill would require MSDE, in consultation with the Maryland Department of Health (MDH) and 
Department of Human Services (DHS), to develop and distribute guidelines on a trauma-informed 
approach that will assist public schools with the identification of a student, teacher, or staff member 
who has experienced trauma; the appropriate response to trauma; and becoming a trauma-informed 
school. Importantly, this bill would create the trauma–informed schools expansion program fund and 
the fiscal note indicates an annual expenditure of $407,000. MABE appreciates that the bill would have 
MSDE select one school from each of a rural, suburban, and urban/metropolitan area to voluntarily 
participate in the program and receive intensive training on the trauma-informed approach. The 
services provided by MSDE under this program would include consultation with schools and 
jurisdictions that use a trauma-informed approach, providing training to school personnel, and 
monitoring each school’s progress.  
 
Local boards support the investment in pursuing this pilot program based on the growing awareness 
about the critical and detrimental role that trauma has in the lives and learning of so many of our 
students. For example, a report from the National Survey on Children’s Health found that nearly 47 
percent of all children in the United States have experienced at least one adverse childhood 
experience, or ACE, such as abuse or neglect, the death of a parent, or witnessing community violence 
in school or in the neighborhood. The report determined that nearly 22 percent of all children have 
experienced two or more ACEs.  
 
Clearly, many students have had traumatic experiences and such trauma can impact learning, 
behavior and relationships in school. Trauma-informed schools can prepare educators and other 
school staff to help students feel safe to learn. The goal of this legislation is to develop guidelines for 
whole-school trauma-informed approaches to improve the educational opportunities for students.     
 
For these reasons, MABE requests a favorable report on House Bill 277. 
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